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Dear Andrew,   

Thank you for your time and input into negotiations over the past week.   

While we have managed to find many areas of common ground, it has become clear that 

there are some fundamental aspects of our respective policy platforms that are not aligned 

enough for the Greens to enter a governing arrangement with the Labor party. Therefore, 

the ACT Greens have elected to use our balance of power to sit on the crossbench in the 11th 

Assembly.   

This letter details the conditions that will guarantee our support for you as Chief Minister 

and the terms of that arrangement. I propose that this letter and the attached appendix act 

as a formal and public agreement between the ACT Greens and ACT Labor, upon receipt of a 

letter of acceptance from you.   

Negotiations over the past week have affirmed that there are both policy areas of alignment 

and willingness to compromise between our Parties, as well as distinct and insurmountable 

differences.   

These differences prevent us from joining the Executive with an agenda that is agreeable to 

our Party and adequately delivers our promises to Canberrans. In particular, the Greens 

want a significant Government investment in social housing that is well beyond the current 

trajectory. We are unable to accept Labor’s position that budget constraints prohibit the 

delivery of an ambitious program of new public housing that will clear the priority and high 

needs public housing waiting list. Additionally, the Greens want greater investment in 

environmental measures. Our negotiations have been unable to land a shared position that 

reflects Canberra’s urgent need for a guaranteed and quantified level of environmental and 

waterways funding, and an acceleration of light rail and a step change in funding for active 

travel.  

We do acknowledge that in other policy areas, there is alignment and a genuine willingness 

to collaborate, and we intend to support the government to deliver on our policy goals in 

these key areas. Reflecting this alignment in many policy areas and your commitment to 

delivering the policies detailed in the attached appendix, the ACT Greens will support you as 



Chief Minister of the ACT and grant an ACT Labor minority Government Confidence and 

Supply measures. This includes support for the passage of Appropriations Bills for ordinary 

annual services of government.  

Aligning with the principle of stable and effective government, the Greens will not support 

any no-confidence motions in the Chief Minister or a Minister except in instances of proven 

corruption, gross negligence, serious failure of leadership, serious wastage of public funds, 

serious short fall of accountability, or significant non-delivery of agreed policy positions in 

this letter.   

For clarity, the Greens’ opposition to a specific Government bill, budget item, motion or 

other parliamentary initiative does not equate to a lack of confidence in the Chief Minister 

or a Minister.   

To enable exemplary democratic functioning of our parliament, good governance and 

effective oversight, we request a restoration of historical staffing allocations. This includes a 

staffing allocation for each Greens crossbencher of 140% of the Speaker’s allocation, 

restoring the Leader of the Greens’ allocation to 68% of the Opposition leader’s allocation, 

and a continuation of the Whip’s allowance. This resourcing shall be independent of any 

offer of supply and confidence. We also request ACT Labor support for ACT Greens member 

to be deputy speaker of the Legislative Assembly.  

We intend to use our position on the crossbench to contribute to a positive public 

conversation about the bolder change that is needed for the ACT. We are committed to 

being a constructive and collaborative part of the crossbench, while also pushing for more 

ambitious change and holding government to account. We pledge to work constructively 

with ACT Labor, the Independents and the Canberra Liberals to make our vision of a fairer 

Canberra into reality. The ACT Greens are always ready and willing to negotiate to get good 

outcomes for the community.  

Kind regards,   

  

Shane Rattenbury MLA  

ACT Greens Leader   

  

 
 

 

 
















